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Office of the Executive Director 

Ensuring Educator Excellence 

 

February 5, 2024 

Mary Beth Kastan, Superintendent 
Grossmont Union High School District  
P.O. Box 1043  
La Mesa, CA 91944 
 
Dear Superintendent Kastan: 
 
I am writing to inform you that on January 25, 2024, the Committee on Accreditation, on behalf 
of the Commission on Teacher Credentialing, assigned the status of Accreditation with 
Stipulations to Grossmont Union High School District and its credential program. On the basis of 
this decision, the institution is authorized to offer the following program:  
 

Teacher Induction 
 

The following stipulations were placed on the institution: 
 
Within one year, the institution submits documentation of all actions taken to address the 
stipulation(s) noted below. 

1. That evidence be provided that Grossmont Union High School District ensures a system 
that includes regular and systematic collaboration with colleagues in P-12 settings, 
college and university units, and members of the broader educational community to 
improve educator preparation. (CS 1) 

2. That evidence be provided that the unit and its Commission-approved program 
demonstrate that they have a positive impact on teaching and learning in California’s 
schools. (CS 5) 

3. That evidence be provided that the Individualized Learning Plan (ILP) development 
process includes input from the employer regarding the candidate’s job assignment. (PS 
3) 

4. That the institution provide evidence that professional learning and support 
opportunities are included within the ILP document. (PS 3) 
 

In addition: 
• The institution's response to the preconditions is accepted. 

• Grossmont Union High School District is permitted to propose new credential programs 
for approval by the Committee on Accreditation.  
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Ensuring Educator Excellence 

• Grossmont Union High School District continues in its assigned cohort on the schedule 
of accreditation activities as determined by the Commission on Teacher Credentialing. 

Should you or your staff have any questions relating to this action, you may address them to 
Cheryl Hickey, Administrator of Accreditation, at chickey@ctc.ca.gov.   

Sincerely,  

Mary Vixie Sandy, Ed. D. 
Executive Director 

cc:  Dan McDowell, Director, Learning and Innovation 
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